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Thursday 14th October 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all keeping well.  I am really sorry to be delivering the news below as I recognise how much the children have benefitted from the ‘normal’ arrangements in school over the last few weeks.  However we must follow the advice given to us as a school to reduce transmission in the community: 

We have had a number of COVID-19 cases within Year 4 recently which has triggered the need for what is known as ‘stepped-up measures’ to be implemented temporarily in order to try to control transmission across the school.  Our best wishes go to the families affected.
This decision has been taken in conjunction with and on the advice of the Health Protection Hub and follows the advice within the Government’s Contingency Framework for schools.

These measures are additional to the fundamental controls we already have in place covering issues such as ventilation, cleaning and handwashing.  The additional control measures have been designed to have minimal impact on your child’s education, and are as follows:
*Staff will resume wearing masks in communal areas.  We advise parents and carers to resume wearing masks at drop off and collection times on school site.

*NJS Year groups will resume working in bubbles.

*NJS will not carry out whole school gatherings such as assemblies.

The practical implications of this that you need to be aware of:

*ALL NJS clubs are NOW cancelled until Monday 8th November (we will advise closer to the time whether they will resume on this date).

*Our visit to church on Tuesday 19th October is cancelled.
*Children still arrive and leave school in the same way using the same timings.

*Children will eat lunch and play in their year group bubbles.

*Today’s Year 6 Parents Meetings will go ahead.

*Year 6 Wrekin visit will still go ahead on Monday.

*Visits to Beech’s Base will still go ahead.

* Swimming lessons will continue next week.
We will continue to liaise with the Health Protection Hub and will advise you again when these controls are lifted.

As always, please ensure you are vigilant for symptoms and if your child does display symptoms, please keep them off school and book them a COVID test using this link:  Get a free PCR test to check if you have coronavirus (COVID-19) - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
Thank you, as always, for supporting the NJS team.
Mrs Moody

Head teacher


